
From: Adams, Aretha <aretha.adams@peelregion.ca>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 6, 2021 4:18 PM 
To: Laura Hall <laura.hall@caledon.ca>; Fay, Peter <Peter.Fay@brampton.ca>; Diana Rusnov 
<Diana.Rusnov@mississauga.ca> 
Cc: Lockyer, Kathryn <kathryn.lockyer@peelregion.ca>; Thomson, Christine 
<christine.thomson@peelregion.ca> 
Subject: Council Composition at the Region of Peel  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the contents to be safe. 

Hello all,  

Happy New Year! Please find enclosed a letter from Regional Chair Nando Iannicca to Minister Steve 
Clark regarding the Region of Peel Council composition. A copy of the letter will be distributed with the 
Regional Council agenda tomorrow.  

Thanks.  

Aretha A. Adams  
Acting Director of Clerk’s and Deputy Clerk 
Region of Peel
10 Peel Centre Drive 
Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 
905-791-7800 Ext. 4095  
Mobile: 416-524-2086 

This email, including any attachments, is intended for the recipient specified in the message and may contain information 
which is confidential or privileged. Any unauthorized use or disclosure of this email is prohibited. If you are not the intended 
recipient or have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender via return email and permanently delete all copies of 
the email. Thank you.



December 23, 2020 
  
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing  
777 Bay Street, 17th Floor  
Toronto, ON M5G 2ES 
  
 
 
 
Dear Minister Clark: 
  
I am writing to inform you that, pursuant to Section 218 of the Municipal Act, 
2001, as amended, at its Special Meeting held on December 17, 2020, 
Regional Council passed By-law 83-2020 to change the composition of 
Regional Council.  A copy of By-law 83-2020 is attached. 
  
Regional Council’s passing of By-law 83-2020 by a vote of 19 to 1 fulfills the 
first requirement of the triple majority required under the Act for the By-law to be 
valid.  
  
The Councils of the Cities of Brampton and Mississauga have each passed 
resolutions consenting to the By-law, fulfilling the second triple majority 
requirement. The consenting resolutions are attached.  
  
The total number of electors in the Cities of Brampton and Mississauga form a 
majority of all electors in the Region of Peel, thereby satisfying the last triple 
majority requirement.  
  
Accordingly, as of December 23, 2020, By-law 83-2020 is valid and will come 
into force on the day the new council is organized following the 2022 municipal 
election.  
  
Kindest personal regards. 
 
 
 
 
  
Nando Iannicca 
Regional Chair and Chief Executive Officer 
Region of Peel 
 
  
Cc:       Mayor Patrick Brown, City of Brampton 
            Mayor Allan Thompson, Town of Caledon 
            Mayor Bonnie Crombie, City of Mississauga  
            Kathryn Lockyer, Regional Clerk and Interim Commissioner of    
    Corporate Services 
     Aretha Adams, Deputy Regional Clerk 
 

 
 

  

  
 

 
   

 
 

  

  
 

 
   


